
To: House Committee on Rules 
 
I am writing in opposition of HB4133  
 
This bill requires electronic voter registration system to allow qualified individual to register to vote 
if individual has Social Security number. Requires system to enable individual to register to vote 
entering only final four digits of Social Security number and to electronically submit image of 
signature. Authorizes Secretary of State to have system include application allowing approved 
third-party organizations to submit registration cards electronically on behalf of individuals. 
 
I oppose both features included in the bill.  First, use of Social Security numbers is fraught with 
fraud.  Even the IRS warns people not to use or reveal their numbers and require a two stage 
verification process for security.  Allowing use of the last four digits for voter registration would 
expose our fragile voting process to additional, possible abuse. 
 
Secondly, allowing a third party organization to submit registration cards introduces further 
potential abuse to our voting system.  Only the voter should control this step. 
 
This is a very concerning step our legislation is proposing.  I urge you to vote against HB4133 
and put it to rest for good. 
 
Thank you for considering my views. 
 
Susan Pozdena 
Non-affiliated voter 
Portland 


